Boundstone Nursery School
Upper Boundstone Lane, Lancing, West Sussex BN15 9QX. 
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Tel: 01903 276860
www.boundstone-lancingcfc.co.uk
e-mail: office@boundstonenursery.co.uk 
Head Teacher: Jim Brannan
Date: 26th March 2021
Dear families,
Thank you to everyone for your ongoing support and patience during the last term. I know that some of our changes have presented challenges for some families and I am incredibly grateful for your continued understanding.
When I wrote to families in February I set out our intention to return to our normal operating arrangements after Easter but with the proviso that this would be based on how the broader National and Local pictures progressed. I am sure that we are all relieved to see how things have begun to improve since the beginning of the year and I can confirm that after the Easter holiday we will resume our normal operating arrangements with Daycare returning to the Daycare space and all of our Nursery children returning to the Nursery space. We will also resume our normal operating hours of 8:00am to 6:00pm (Tues 5:30) from after the Easter holidays. 

It is important to state that our return to normal operation is based on the assumption that there will no unexpected announcements by the Government over the Easter period. Should this happen we will of course need to review our decision and will communicate any amendments to families as soon as possible. Please ensure, if you are able to do so, that you follow our Facebook page and check your emails regularly for any updates.
After the Easter holiday period we will revert to the arrangements we had in place during the Autumn term, which will be familiar to many families. These arrangements reflect the fact that the Country is still experiencing a health emergency which requires us all to continue following national health protection guidance. As a reminder for all families, below is an overview of how we will be ensuring safe working practices across our site.
Systems of control that we are putting in place across the School
· No adult or child displaying symptoms of Coronavirus will be permitted into the building and must arrange for a test as soon as possible.
· Parents/carers will not be allowed into the teaching spaces; children will be handed over/collected at the designated access points outlined below.

· All staff and children will wash their hands when entering, before and after meal times, and throughout the day where appropriate.

· Enhanced cleaning will take place, focusing on high contact points (e.g. door handles, taps)

· We will ensure an adequate supply of tissues and support the ‘catch it, bin it, kill it’ approach.
Arrangements for Daycare

· Children will access Daycare through the side gate into the garden. If there is a queue, please stand alongside the fence whilst waiting.
· Children will be allowed through in small numbers so that we can ensure that every child washes their hands on arrival. Please be patient with staff during this time.
Arrangements for Nursery
· There will be three access points for children in Nursery, this will reduce waiting for families and reduce the likelihood of large numbers of adults in one space. For families using the main corridor, please ensure that only 2 adults wait in the foyer space at one time. Please use the access points outlined below relating to your child’s Key Carer or extended sessions.

· Main corridor – Breakfast/Tea Club, Debbie G, Debbie T and Nicky

· Side entrance – Carlie and Nicola
· Small garden entrance – Martin and Jackie

· If your child accesses breakfast or tea club, please use the video entry buzzer in the corridor to alert staff that you have arrived. Families will not be allowed through the door, please wait for a member of staff to come down to you.

· Please be aware that if your child accesses breakfast or tea club they may have different entry and exit points depending on what time they arrive and are collected.

· Children will be allowed through in small numbers so that we can ensure that every child washes their hands on arrival. Please be patient with staff during this time.
Arrangements for the Office

· Communication with the office team will continue to be via email or telephone, details can be found at the top of this letter. If families have any queries they should use this route of communication rather than coming into the building. We will do our best to respond as quickly as possible. Please be aware that our billing processes will begin to return to normal in the coming weeks.
Things families can do to help

· The most important thing you can do at this time is to keep your child at home if they are unwell and have any Coronavirus symptoms. If this happens, please arrange for them to be tested and let us know the results so that we can take any appropriate action. If your child displays any of the nationally recognised symptoms of Coronavirus whilst at Boundstone we will contact you immediately and you must arrange for your child to be collected as soon as possible and arrange for them to be tested. 
· Please talk to your child about how things will work when they come in e.g. where they will be coming in and the importance of washing their hands.
· Please follow social distancing guidelines at all times when on site, including when handing over to/collecting your children from staff. Staff may ask you to step back if they feel this is necessary. Please continue to wear face coverings whilst on site.
· It is likely that your child’s Key Carer may not be able to hand over your child at the end of session, please bear with us if you don’t get quite the usual amount of information when collecting your child. If you have any queries about your child’s learning, please contact Key Carers via email or telephone.

· If possible, we would ask families to begin arriving 5/10 minutes before the end of sessions. This will allow us to gradually release children and reduce the number of adults waiting at one time.

· If you need to collect your child earlier than usual, please ensure that you let a member of staff know when dropping off to avoid you waiting.
If you have any queries relating to anything in this letter, please get in touch and we will do our best to clarify things.

Many thanks,
Jim Brannan

Headteacher
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